
KEEGAN WERLIN LLP 
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

99 H igh Street Su ite 2900 

 BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02110-3113 T E LECOP I ERS : 

 ——— (617) 951- 1354 

  (617) 951-1400  

 
August 14, 2020 

 
Mark D. Marini, Secretary 
Department of Public Utilities 
One South Station, 5th Floor 
Boston, MA 02110 
 
Re: Bay State Gas Company d/b/a Columbia Gas of Massachusetts – 

D.P.U. 20-59/D.P.U. 19-140 
 
Dear Mr. Marini: 

 
Enclosed for filing in the above-captioned matters on behalf of Bay State Gas 

Company d/b/a Columbia Gas of Massachusetts (“Bay State Gas”), is the Consent Order 
executed between Bay State Gas and the Pipeline Safety Division of the Department of 
Public Utilities.   

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 

       
       Cheryl M. Kimball, Esq. 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Sarah Spruce, Esq. – Hearing Officer, D.P.U. 20-59 

Laurie E. Weisman, Esq. – Hearing Officer, D.P.U. 19-140 
Janine Vargas, Esq. – Hearing Officer, Pipeline Safety Division 
Service List – D.P.U. 20-59 

 Service List – D.P.U. 19-140 


